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August 2016 

 

Dear Parents of 11 and 12th Grade Students: 

 

Given the expressed concern of many students and parents regarding SAT performance, one 

evening and one afternoon SAT Preparation course will be offered at Manasquan High School 

this year, in conjunction with the Manasquan PTO.  The course will be taught by Mr. Paul 

Battaglia of the Manasquan High School Mathematics Department and Mrs. Monica Fenlon of 

the Manasquan High School English Department. The course will be limited to the first 50 

students to register, with class sizes set at a maximum of 25. However, if enrollment is low, 

classes will be combined and meet on Wednesday evening.  The schedule for this course is as 

follows: 

 

Group 1 

Mondays 

September 26th- November 1st  

 
Dates:  9/26, 10/3, 10/11*, 10/17, 10/24, 11/1* 

 

*dates are adjusted according to observing 

Columbus Day Holiday as well as 

Halloween.  

 

Group 2 

Wednesdays 

September 28th-November 2nd   
 

Dates:  9/28, 10/5, 10/12, 10/19, 10/26, 11/2 

2:45 p.m. – 4:45 p.m. SAT Verbal and 

Math Instruction 

(1 hour per 

subject) 

7:00 p.m. – 9:00 p.m. SAT Verbal and 

Math Instruction (1 

hour per subject) 

 
 

 

Students must commit to either the Monday or Wednesday sessions upon registration and will 

receive both an hour of Math instruction and an hour of Verbal instruction during each session, 

for a total of 12 instructional hours.  The cost for the course is $250.00 payable to the Manasquan 

High School PTO upon registration.  Registration will be held at Manasquan High School, Room 

109, on Tuesday September 20th from 2:30 to 3:15 p.m. on a first come, first serve basis. 

 

If you have any questions about this program, feel free to contact Mr. Battaglia or Mrs. Fenlon for 

more information at 732-528-8820 x 1669 or x 1627, respectively. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

Rick Coppola 


